Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Physical Therapy Practice
The Board of Physical Therapy Practice hereby gives notice: that on March 8, 2023, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition for Variance or Waiver was filed by Lawrence Haley, on December 22, 2022, seeking a variance or waiver from subsection 64B17-3.001(4), F.A.C., which states that an applicant for licensure as a physical therapist who has failed to pass the National Physical Therapy Examination for Physical Therapists or an applicant for licensure as a physical therapist assistant who has failed to pass the National Physical Therapy Examination for Physical Therapist Assistants by or on the fifth attempt, regardless of the jurisdiction through which the examination was taken, is precluded from licensure. 
The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol.48, No.248, on December 23, 2022, in the Florida Administrative Register. No comments were received on the Petition. The Board, at its meeting held on February 10, 2023, voted to dismiss the Petition because the request does not meet the requirements of a valid petition for variance or waiver.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Allen Hall, Executive Director, Board of Physical Therapy Practice, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C05, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, Allen.Hall@flhealth.gov.
